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28th April 2023 

"Setting goals is the first step into turning the invisible into the visible." 

 

Dear Parents/Carers,  

This week has been just as busy as 

any other week in school! I don’t quite 

know how the children have managed 

to complete as many activities as they 

have! I hope you enjoy reading about 

what each class has been up to in the 

‘Shobnall Showcase’ further on in the 

newsletter! 

As you will be aware, next week is a 

very short week for us in school. 

Please note that the school will be 

closed on Monday 1 May for the May 

Day Bank Holiday and on Thursday 4 

May for the Borough and Parish 

Elections. The National Education Union (NEU) continues with further national strike action. The next 

of these scheduled dates is Tuesday 2 May 2023. Whilst some schools have had to make adaptations 

to ensure that the school can be kept open for as many pupils as possible, especially those due to sit 

exams, Shobnall Primary & Nursery School will be unaffected and there will be no impact from strike 

action. Please send your children to school as normal.   

We also have His Majesty The 
King’s Coronation to look forward 
to on Saturday 6 May. As 
mentioned in last week’s 
newsletter, on Friday 5 May, 
children and staff will be allowed 
the opportunity to come dressed to 
school in their finest regalia, 
appropriate for a coronation or 
wear red, white and blue as part of 
our celebrations. The latter may be 
more appropriate as some classes 
have a PE or cricket session on 
this day. Next week, the children 
will be exploring some history in 
learning about the life of King 
Charles III and the historical 

traditions associated with the coronation as well as producing some coronation artwork. Don’t forget that 
school is closed on Monday 8 May for the Bank Holiday, which has been set for us all to enjoy the 
celebrations over the weekend!  

The summer term is always a very busy one for us in school and dates are still being added to the diary. 

Please check these at the end of the newsletter as some dates for class assemblies, educational visits 

and parent workshops have been added.  

We hope that you all enjoy the long w eekend ahead and look forward to seeing you all again on Tuesday!  
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NEWSLETTER 
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Active Learning Sports Holiday Camp 

Bookings are now open for the May Half Term Holiday Sports Camp provided by Active Learning Sports 

please apply using link below: 

https://activelearningsports.com/product/holiday-sports-camp/ 

Dates - May 30th, 31st, June 1st 

Times - 8.45am - 3pm 

Cost £17.00 per day, 10% discount on siblings 

 

https://activelearningsports.com/product/holiday-sports-camp/


May Day 

May Day is a festival that 
celebrates the arrival of Spring. 
This day is celebrated throughout 
the world. In many countries it is a 
major holiday such as the United 
Kingdom, India, Romania, 
Sweden, and Norway. In many 
countries the day is celebrated as 
Labour Day. Here are some facts 
about the day...  

 May Day has a long history 
and tradition in England. 
The day is celebrated with 
music and dancing. Perhaps the most famous part of the celebration is the Maypole. Children 
dance around the Maypole holding onto colourful ribbons. Many people use flowers and leaves 
to make hoops and hair garlands as well. A lot of towns also crown a May Queen on this day. 
 May Day has changed throughout history. In Greek and Roman times, it was a day to celebrate 
spring and specifically the goddesses over spring. In early Gaelic times as well as in pre-Christian 
times in Scandinavia, May Day was also a day to celebrate the coming of Spring. When 
Christianity came to Europe and England, May Day became intertwined with Easter and other 
Christian celebrations.  
 Morris Dancers in England wear hats decorated with flowers, suspenders, and ankle bells. They 
stomp their feet, wave handkerchiefs, and bang sticks together when they dance. One traditional 
May Day dance in England is called the Cumberland Square.  
 A Maypole stands all year long in Inkwell, England. It has been there since 1894. Maypoles were 
sometimes made from old ship's masts.  

Nursery Places Available for September! 

We do still have a few places left in our Nursery 
setting for September, so please enquire if you or 
someone else you know within the community, would 
like a place in our outstanding school. Further 
information can be found on our school website 
Admissions page on how to apply for a place. 

FREE Uniform! 
 
Remember, we have FREE uniform that is available for anyone who needs 
it, via our donation service. There is a box situated outside the school office 
for any parents who have old items that they wish to donate. Please could 
we ask that these are cleaned and in good condition before placing in the 
box! Amy Roobottom continues sorting, collating and distributing this. If you 
wish to contact Amy to ask what is available that you might be in need of, 
please contact her via amyroobottom@outlook.com.  
 
Solar Lighting 

With the days getting longer, and the weather getting 

brighter, we are likely to spend more time in the 

garden.  

Use solar-powered lights in your garden to reduce 

your reliance on non-renewable energy sources and 

lower your carbon footprint. 

Solar lights are low-maintenance, cost-effective, and 

come in a variety of styles such as pathway lights, string lights, and lanterns.  

https://shobnallprimaryschool.co.uk/admissions-procedures/
mailto:amyroobottom@outlook.com


Place them in areas that receive ample sunlight during the day, so they can recharge and provide a 

sustainable light source throughout the night.  

 

 

Choose the right lights for you here. 

Online Safety Tips 

Recently rising in popularity among children and 

young people, Wizz is a social networking app 

that allows users to chat live with people from 

around the world. In similar fashion to a dating 

app, it facilitates conversations with people that 

users would not ordinary meet – but of course, 

making connections to individuals online bring its 

own self-evident potential safety issues.     

While Wizz makes use of face recognition 

technology to assess users’ age and group them 

by age group – but the software is far from perfect 

and is no guarantee that some individuals won’t attempt to exploit the app for sinister purposes. The 

guide examines Wizz in detail, identifying pitfalls that parents and carers should be aware of.  

In the guide you'll find tips on a number of potential risks such as catfishing, explicit content, and 

examines how trusted adults can teach young people to avoid these possible threats.  

Hot Lunch Options – 1 to 5 May 2023 

Please see the end of the newsletter for Coronation menus for Tuesday 02/05/23, Wednesday 

03/05/23 and Friday 05/05/2023 

SHOBNALL SHOWCASE! 

Let’s have a sneaky peek as to what has been going on in our classrooms this week… 

Nursery  

The children in nursery have been really excited this 

week as we have placed 12 eggs inside an incubator and 

are counting down to hatch day! We have lots of non-

fiction books that we are using to learn more about chicks 

and will soon be chick experts! Through our Commando 

Joe’s scheme of work, we were introduced to Eddie 

Empathy and worked as a team to rescue Mr Owl from a 

tree, bandaged up his poorly wing and found out what 

owls eat, by researching this online. We then found some 

food to help make him better. Commando Joe would be 

very proud of us! This week, we have also learnt about 

jungle animals and have compared the jungle 

environment to life in Burton. The children have shown 

brilliant creativity whilst making their jungle collages. 

They were super excited to share them, and we had lots 

of fun guessing which animals were hiding in the jungle. 

We linked this learning with our science where we have 

been exploring different habitats of animals. The children 

did a fantastic job at identifying the habitats of different 

animals!  

https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDAsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsInVybCI6Imh0dHBzOi8vd3d3LndoaWNoLmNvLnVrL3Jldmlld3MvZ2FyZGVuLWZ1cm5pdHVyZS9hcnRpY2xlL2Jlc3Qtc29sYXItZ2FyZGVuLWxpZ2h0cy1hVkR4TTZKNU1Ha0M_bWlfZWNtcD1TVVNfRU1fMTYwNDIzJm1pX3U9MjE2OTQzNzk3JnV0bV9jYW1wYWlnbj00MjQwODk1LVNVU19FTV8xNjA0MjMmdXRtX21lZGl1bT1nb3ZkZWxpdmVyeSZ1dG1fc291cmNlPWVtYWlsIiwiYnVsbGV0aW5faWQiOiIyMDIzMDQxNy43NTI4ODQ4MSJ9._xI1akRgSd3mONZ0oGhOgR7HmHaMlG9j_f6PsqUqAJc/s/2907700753/br/159236932386-l


Reception  

It has been a brilliant week in Reception with 

lots of additional visitors to our class! The 

week began with the children exploring the 

celebration of Eid Al-Fitr! They enjoyed 

listening to the different ways some of their 

friends celebrated and they all had a fun 

packed afternoon completing a range of Eid 

based activities. The highlight of the 

afternoon was having the opportunity to have 

henna applied onto their hands.  

The children have also been working hard at 

strengthening their maths and exploring 

different ways to make 6. 

Forest School was fantastic as the children 

enjoyed creating portraits of the King and 

crowns using natural materials in preparation 

for the coronation! 

Year 1  

Year 1 have enjoyed learning about Judaism 

and the day of rest in RE and they have been 

reflecting on their favourite day of the week 

too. In English they have started their new 

topic, a narrative about hedgehogs. During 

Maths children have started to count in 2s, 

5s, and 10s and have been looking at how to 

make equal groups. Well done Year 1!  

Year 2  

Year 2 have continued to work extremely hard in the lead up to SATs. In Maths they have learnt about 

equivalence of fractions and finding ¾ of an amount as well as how to tell the time to quarter past, half 

past, quarter to, o’clock and in increments of 5 minutes. Year 2 have continued to look at VIPERS 

questions each day with a specific focus on longer pieces of text. In the afternoons, the children started 

their new unit of learning in PSHE about relationships. The class read the story ‘My Magic Family’ and 

learnt about all the different types of families. Year 2 also learnt about ‘My body, my choice’ which taught 

the children about asking permission before giving people hugs and other forms of physical contact.  

TADPOLE UPDATE: The Year 2 tadpoles continue to thrive in their classroom environment. They are 

now beginning to grow legs, have started eating fish flakes to support their growth and have a ‘hammock’ 

in the water so that they can begin to climb onto dry land and breath air!   

Year 3 

Year 3 have had a wonderful week in Science learning all about what makes our food healthy. In Maths, 

they have continued learning about mass and have been comparing and ordering kg and g. In English, 

we have started writing our explanation text about magnets. The children have also been learning all 

about sharing and community and how this links to Sikhism. All in all, a super week Year 3! Keep it up! 

Year 4  

Year 4 have had a wonderful week this week. In maths, the children have been learning how to divide a 

one- and two-digit number by 10 and I have been blown away by the children's understanding of the 

place value of this. In English, the children have created their own character to put in their story to raise 

awareness of the dangers of electricity and we have planned them ready to write next week. Across the 



curriculum in Geography, we have been 

learning about different time zones around the 

world and we had a fantastic discussion to 

identify the need for different time zones 

around the world. The children have also 

created a double page spread comparing two 

different European countries! Furthermore, the 

children have continued to practise their 

timetables in preparation for their multiplication 

check and the hard work is really starting to pay 

off for all of the children. Have a wonderful 

bank holiday Year 4!  

Year 5 

Year 5 have had a great week learning about 

decimals to databases, and karma to keeping 

healthy!  

In Maths, the children have 

continued strengthening their 

understanding of decimals and 

rounding. They have been 

recalling their understanding of the 

place value of digits and working to 

round numbers to one decimal 

place. They have used number 

lines and place value counters to 

help them understand the 

principles of rounding.  

Our English writing topic has seen 

the children researching into what 

healthy eating is to enable them to 

write their draft version of their own 

leaflet. It has been encouraging to see how much information the children could recall from last term's 

DT Food Technology topics about the Eatwell Guide and the importance of protein in the diet. 

In RE, the children were discussing Karma, and the consequences of good and bad actions in Hinduism. 

Did you know that the game, snakes and ladders, was originally a Hindu game to show the impact of 

good and bad decisions in life? 

In computing, we have been comparing the advantages and disadvantages of paper-based records and 

computer-based databases. The child had fun exploring databases about minibeasts and countries to 

compare the differences. Try asking your child if they can remember what a 'field' and what a 'record' are 

in databases! 

Forest school gave children in year 5 the opportunity to make stamps for King Charles, and they enjoyed 

making necklaces and dens. 

Year 5 have produced excellent written work this week across so many subjects! 

Year 6  

Year 6 have been working so hard this week with final preparations for their SATs. We had a mock SATs 

week to give them a taster of what the week will be like, and they have worked so hard. I am so proud of 

them all! In English we have been continuing with our recounts on Titanium. We finished the week with 

a cricket lesson. Keep up the hard work Year 6.  



Reading Corner 

This week’s recommended read is for children aged 11+ 

My Name is Sunshine Simpson 
Written by G.M Linton 
 
Friendships are of vital importance for all age-groups and good 
friendships go hand-in-hand with good mental health. But what is a 
friend, and why do we need them so much? 
 
This insightful guide explores how we can make friends, how we can 
keep them, what makes a good friend and whether we need best 
friends. It provides advice on recognizing fake and toxic friendships, 
surviving fallouts and break-ups, and building resilience while 
successfully navigating the choppy waters around tribes, cliques, 
groups and gangs. There's also help for those coping with bullying 
and unkind behaviour, both on and offline. 
 
A vital guide on friendship on and offline with expert advice from a 
Clinical Psychologist. 

 
Head Teacher’s Awards Lunchtime Star Awards 

 

Attendance  

This week’s Attendance Champions are Year 5! Well done! Here are the figures for this week…  

Reception 88.7% Target 

Year 1 91.3%  
96% Year 2 94.0% 

Year 3 94.0% 

Year 4 92.4% Overall (to date) 

Year 5 95.0%  
95.2% Year 6 92.4% 

Overall 92.9% 

 

Team Points 

Team Points Claymills Rosliston Sinai Trent 

Points (Week Ending 
28.04.23) 
 

175 175 232 219 

Position 
 
 

2nd – 3 points 2nd – 3 points  1st – 4 points 3rd – 2 points 

Running Total 
 
 

4 6 8 4 

 

Reception Aminah K Ava E 

Year 1 Evie J M-Yahya R 

Year 2 Angus B Olivia K 

Year 3 Reece A Kristers K 

Year 4 Flora P Jibreel Q 

Year 5 Beatrix M-B Ettie D 

Year 6 Keeva D Jaiden E 

Reception Oscar M 

Year 1 Kaleb G 

Year 2 Aliz K 

Year 3 Hadi K 

Year 4 Erin S 

Year 5 Jess M 

Year 6 Alex H 



Summer Term Diary Dates 
 

Event Date/Time 

May Day Bank Holiday Monday 1st May 2023 

Borough and Parish Elections – School Closed Thursday 4th May 2023 

Non-Uniform Day Friday 5th May 2023 

Bank Holiday – King’s Coronation Monday 8th May 2023 

Key Stage 1 & Key Stage 2 SATs Week Tuesday 9th May 2023 – Friday 12th May 2023 

Ugly Bug Ball Creative Afternoon for Reception  
Parents 

Tuesday 23rd May 2023 

Year 1/2 Multi-Skills Festival, JTHS Tuesday 23rd May 2023 

Reception Ugly Bug Ball Thursday 25th May 2023 

School Closes for Half Term Friday 27th May 2022 

School Reopens for Pupils Monday 5th June 2023 

Year 4 Multiplication Tables Check Monday 5th June 2023 – Friday 23rd June 2023 

New Parents Meeting for Nursery & Reception  
Parents 

Thursday 8th June 2023 

Year 5 Class Assembly Thursday 8th June 2023 

Year 1 Phonics Screening Monday 12th June 2023 – Friday 16th June 2023 

Father’s Day Lunches – Reception  Monday 12th June 2023 

Father’s Day Lunches – Year 1 Tuesday 13th June 2023 

Father’s Day Lunches – Year 2 Wednesday 14th June 2023 

Father’s Day Lunches – Year 3  Thursday 15th June 2023 

Reception Class Assembly  Thursday 15th June 2023 

Father’s Day Lunches – Year 4  Friday 16th June 2023 

Year 1 Trip to Ash End Farm Friday 16th June 2023 

Sports Day – EYFS/KS1 AM & KS2 PM Monday 19th June 2023 

Father’s Day Lunches – Year 5 Monday 19th June 2023 

Father’s Day Lunches – Year 6 Tuesday 20th June 2023 

Reserve Sports Day – EYFS/KS1 AM & KS2 PM Wednesday 21st June 2022 

Year 3 Class Assembly Thursday 22nd June 2023 

Year 4 Class Assembly Thursday 29th June 2023 

Year 1 Class Assembly Thursday 6th July 2023 

Year 3/4 Trip to Twycross Zoo Thursday 6th July 2023 

JTMAT INSET Day – School Closed Friday 7th July 2023 

Year 4, 5 & 6 Brewhouse Performance – Peter  
Pan 

Tuesday 18th July 2023 

Nursery Graduation Wednesday 19th July 2023 

Year 6 Leavers’ Assembly Thursday 20th July 2023 

School Closes for Summer Friday 21st July 2023 

INSET Day Monday 24th July 2023 

INSET Day Tuesday 25th July 2023 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 





 




